
 

March 17, 2016 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Richard Proehl, Chairperson 

House Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 581-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Proehl: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2736 by House Committee on Appropriations 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2736 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, motor carriers, trucks, and truck tractors registered with the Kansas 

Corporation Commission are granted exemption from the requirement to stop for clearance 

inspection if the vehicles fulfill stated requirements.  However, HB 2736 would clarify that the 

Kansas Highway Patrol is not prohibited from stopping any motor carrier, truck, or truck tractor 

upon probable cause to believe that a spot check is necessary. 

 

 According to the Kansas Highway Patrol, there would be no fiscal effect resulting from 

the enactment of HB 2736.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Kim Torrey, Highway Patrol  


